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1) Ambassador Hank Cooper June 28, 2016—EMP: A Right Wing 

Conspiracy? Not!!! 
 

The threat and the nation’s response was highly classified throughout 
the Cold War as we hardened our strategic systems against EMP 
effects. In discussing these issue a few weeks ago with Louisiana’s 
Governor James Bel Edwards, he wanted to know why (since he was a 
West Point Graduate and an Airborne Ranger) he had never until 
recently heard about EMP. I told him that it was because during that 
period he simply was not cleared to know. 
  
The Governor, a Democrat by the way, has learned enough now to be 
sufficiently concerned to seek a plan for Louisiana to deal with the 
problem. A little research might have informed Mr. Corneliussen that my 
friends and I are not just concerned about issues of the “political right.” 

  
Moreover, minor review would have revealed to him that, not 
surprisingly, our Cold War programs were led by the Department of 
Defense rather than the Departments of Energy and Homeland 
Security, whose programs were the subject of the GAO report — and 
Corneliusssen’s review. That omission of such important background is 
another criticism of his poorly researched critique of the GAO report.  
But observing this dysfunctionality would have been contrary to his 
chosen theme that concern about EMP is just another issue of the 
“political right.” 

  
Notably, Corneliussen never mentions the EMP Commission’s reports 
of 2004 and especially 2008, which made public many important details 
of EMP effects and how to harden against them. (Click here for links to 
these important reports.) The members of the EMP Commission were 
highly qualified and non-partisan, by the way, and certainly not 
members of the traditional “vast right wing. 
  
2) No Lights No Joke: 
  

The government does not have a plan for the loss of water treatment 

after three months.  Will law enforcement function when food supply 

http://highfrontier.org/june-28-2016-emp-a-right-wing-conspiracy-not/
http://highfrontier.org/june-28-2016-emp-a-right-wing-conspiracy-not/
http://www.empcommission.org/reports.php
http://securethegrid.com/2016/06/22/no-lights-no-joke/


becomes scarce?  Prepping is one response.  Prevention is better.  Tell 

your electric utility company and your governor that the electrical 

reliability is great but you also want resilience. 

What’s the difference?  Reliability means that the lights always come on 

when you throw the switch.  Resilience is very different.  Resilience 

means that the critical parts of our electrical supply system can mitigate, 

survive, and/or recover from high impact threats. 

3) We will continue to send out EMP Task Force Summaries each week 
and now we have a repository for these summaries along with links to 
information on protecting the electric grid which can be found on the 
INRA website under the EMP tab: 
  
http://www.inrasuperpac.com/task-force-summaries.html 
  
In addition we urge our readers to check out the website for Dr. Peter 
Pry’s EMP Task Force on National and Homeland Security.   
  
Compiled by JD Miniear and Cindy Noe 

 

http://www.inrasuperpac.com/task-force-summaries.html
http://www.inrasuperpac.com/task-force-summaries.html
http://www.inrasuperpac.com/task-force-summaries.html
http://www.emptaskforcenhs.com/

